BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

       Tuesday, October 7, 2003


Swampscott High School, Teachers Room.


A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held in the Swampscott High School   in the Teachers Room on Tuesday, October 7, 2003, 2003. Chairman Marc Paster opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance: Chairman Marc Paster, Vice-Chair Daniel Santanello, Selectmen Reid Cassidy, Paul Levenson and William Hyde, Sr. and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Presentation:

Board of Election Commission recognized retiring members Elizabeth Schultz, Marie Cropley, Angela Kapoll, John Cropley Jr., James Kapoll Sr, Doris Glowacz and Libby Kessler. Board of Selectmen Chair, Marc Paster presented each with a plaque recognizing each member for their years of service and dedication.

Update:

Mr. Steve Fox, Vice Chairman School Building Committee spoke on updates on the various topics regarding the new high school project. Specifically the Design process and how significant progress has been made toward completion of drawings and specification for both Forest Ave and Essex Street sites were discussed. The Project implementation schedule update and how various ongoing regulatory review processes and civil actions threaten timely bidding and construction commencement. Budget update and current project estimates suggest a favorable variance as they further evaluate building enhancements.

Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously to approve motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Levenson to appoint Nelson Kessler to the Map Committee.

The Board voted unanimously to approve motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectman Levenson to appoint Edward Breen to Map Committee.

Discussion:

Town Administrator, Andrew Maylor spoke on the Stanley School Parent Safety Task Force under the request of Chairperson Kimberely Fillenworth to ask the Traffic Study Committee to change parking and drop off area’s at the Stanley School. This request has been forwarded to the Traffic Study Committee’s Chair, Mr. Sid Novak.

Public Hearing:

Motion made by Selectmen Levenson to open Public Hearing and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy. Residents of Walnut and Sargent Road requesting a streetlight to be returned to pole# 12 at the intersection of Walnut and Sargent Roads and to remove a floodlight at pole#10. Resident Alice Winston spoke on this request with no residents/abutters objecting.  Motion made by Selectmen Levenson to close Public Hearing and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy.

Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously to approve a motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Levenson to approve request from Residents of Walnut and Sargent Road to return a streetlight to pole # 12 and to remove a floodlight to pole # 10.

The Board voted unanimously to approve a motion by Selectmen Santanello and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy to approve Fundraiser, Walk a Thon request by Haiti Parish to be held on October 19, 2003.

The Board voted unanimously to approve a motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Santanello for Beijinhg Palace for a change of director and transfer of stock request.

The Board voted unanimously to approve a motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Santanello to approve payment to Kopelman and Paige for invoice in the amount of $3638.95 for legal services thru the month of August 2003. 

Commendation:

Family of a Swampscott youth thanking the Swampscott Police Department’s officers for their helping with a missing child. 

Participant of the RAD (Rape Aggression Defense System Program) thanking Officer Locke and Officer Doyle for their commitment and the outstanding teaching skills they showed  to all members of this class.

Town Administrators Report:

Andrew Maylor spoke on the construction of the gazebo at Linscott Park commenting on the October start date. He is happy to report this project is ahead of schedule. Mr. Bruce Paradise of Paradise Construction has pulled a building permit and has met all required accessibility standards. 

The Fire Department’s has had three vacancies since the spring. And as is required, Civil Service firefighters from the state wide layoff list must be offered these positions prior to existing reserves or lateral transfer candidates. Based on the interviews that have taken place it is expected at the next Selectmen meeting on October 21, 2003 there will be three candidates recommended for these appointments which are all laid off firefighters from the City of Lynn.

Haz-mat training for the Towns first responders were discussed and this group will consist of Police and Fire Chiefs, Emergency Management Director, the Public Works Director and the Town Administrator who will meet monthly to discuss the Towns preparedness to respond to disasters that would require the coordination of town resources. This group will meet on a monthly basis.

Update on the Fish House repairs and improvements were discussed as it pertains to the doors to the Fish House being replaced or restored with various options to be explored.
Selectmen’s Time:

Selectmen Levenson waived his time.

Selectmen Santanello thanked all who have donated funds to the Vietnams Memorial Fund.

Selectmen Hyde congratulated Andrew on his year anniversary as the Town Administrator.

Selectmen Cassidy congratulated Andrew on his anniversary and spoke regarding District Attorney Mr. Jonathan Blodgett proclaiming the month of October as HAWC 

(Help for Abused Women and Children.) awareness month.

Chair, Marc Paster congratulated Andrew on his year anniversary and thanked him for all he has done in the short amount of time being the Town Administrator. 

Marc thanked all who worked towards creating the Olmsted Walking Tour, he also thanked the third graders for their involvement.
The Board voted on a motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy to adjourn meeting at 9:00P.M.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant

